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The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Luke 
9:28-36 
 

As Jesus prayed, 
the aspect of his 
face was changed, 
and his clothing 
became brilliant as 
lightning. 
 

Jesus took with him 
Peter and John and James and went up the mountain 
to pray. As he prayed, the aspect of his face was 
changed and his clothing became brilliant as 
lightning. Suddenly there were two men there talking 
to him; they were Moses and Elijah appearing in 
glory, and they were speaking of his passing which 
he was to accomplish in Jerusalem. Peter and his 
companions were heavy with sleep, but they kept 
awake and saw his glory and the two men standing 
with him. 
As these were leaving him, Peter said to Jesus, 
‘Master, it is wonderful for us to be here; so let us 
make three tents, one for you, one for Moses and one 
for Elijah.’ – He did not know what he was saying. 
As he spoke, a cloud came and covered them with 
shadow; and when they went into the cloud the 
disciples were afraid. And a voice came from the 
cloud saying, ‘This is my Son, the Chosen One. 
Listen to him.’ And after the voice had spoken, Jesus 
was found alone. The disciples kept silence and, at 
that time, told no one what they had seen. 
  
Year 1 Family/Parish Mass 
Our next Family/Parish 
Mass will be celebrated on 
Sunday, 17th March, at 
9.30am. All families, 
especially Year 1, are 
welcome. Mass will be 
followed by morning tea in the Parish House. 
  
Harmony Day 
On Thursday, 21st March, OLOL will celebrate 
Harmony Day. It is a day where we celebrate 
inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for all 
Australians, from traditional owners of the land to 
those who have come from many countries around 
the world. Our cultural diversity is one of our 
greatest strengths and is at the heart of who we are. 
On this day, the students will participate in activities 
that recognise and promote Australia as a vibrant and 
multicultural country. 

Why is my child’s Teacher out of Class? 
Like professionals in other fields, all teachers are 
required to keep up to date with current thinking on 
best practices and new developments in all 
curriculum areas. From time to time teachers are 
required to attend professional development 
opportunities to learn about changes to curriculum, 
new methods of teaching and learning and other 
ways of integrating technology. These sessions 
sometimes occur during the day, after school or in 
the school holidays. Teachers are also given time at 
the beginning of the year to conduct assessments to 
pinpoint your child’s learning needs. Some teachers 
also have additional responsibilities which benefit 
the whole school. At times, teachers are also 
required at diocesan events etc. Teachers also have 
entitlements such as sick leave, long service leave, 
maternity leave, bereavement leave, jury duty, 
consequently, there will be times when your child’s 
teacher is absent from the classroom. On these days 
the teacher’s program and day book is followed. 
Teachers on a grade work closely together allowing 
the grade partners to liaise with the substitute teacher 
so that good teaching and learning continues and 
routines are kept. We thank you for your support  in 
this area. 
 
Social Skills 

Families should have received their first School Fee 
Instalment Invoice, if not please contact the office as 
soon as possible. 
Flexible Payment Plan (Direct Debit) is offered with 
your first instalment. 
For those families that do not accept Flexible 
Payment Plan, your first instalment is due on 29th 
March, 2019. 

OLOL  
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Respect feeling good about 
yourself and others 

 
 Valuing others / being 

friendly / being a good 
friend / encouraging 
others 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Elijah.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Jerusalem.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Elijah.mp3


“Cyber safety education is not something that 
schools are solely responsible for. Many children are 
using devices at home and parents have a 
responsibility to establish rules, guidelines and 
expectations around their children’s use of 
technology. Encourage device free time, monitor 
your child’s social media and online activity, ensure 
you support your school’s policy on the use of 
mobile devices and explore the Office of the eSafety 
Commissioner’s website for information on cyber 
safety. 
“The Catholic tradition teaches that parents are the 
first educators of their children. We, as parents, are 
their role models. As they grow, our children are also 
influenced by other sources such as television, 
movies, games, friends and social media. Again, it is 
important that we, as parents, are aware of what our 
children are being exposed to, that we talk about the 
type of behaviour we expect from them, as well as 
the impact that negative behaviours have on others. 
As parents, we might also like to reflect on our own 
use of digital devices and social media and the 
examples we are setting for our children,” Mr Grace 
said. 
-From  Council of Catholic School Parents 
 
Torrs Street Commuter Carpark 
We ask that parents take care when parking in the 
Torrs Street Commuter Carpark. 
Some cars are being parked dangerously as students 
walk through the carpark unattended, while other 
students are waiting unsupervised. 
Hills Council Rangers have attended and will 
continue to attend and book people who park 
illegally. 
 
Cross Country 2019 
Last Friday, OLOL had our Cross Country Carnival 
at Yattenden Oval. Well done to all students who 
participated in the race and gave it their best effort.  
The Diocesan Cross Country will be held in Term 2 
at Eastern Creek Raceway. Information and results 
regarding the next carnival will be distributed in the 
coming weeks.  
 
Sporting Achievements 
Congratulations Lachlan Compton who also 
achieved excellent results in Mackillop Swimming. 
 
Fun Run   
5th April 2019 
The OLOL Fun 
Run is on again 
this year! This is 
a fantastic day of fun held at Yattenden Oval. All 
children in Infants and Primary classes will take part 
including completing a 'Fun Run' course at their own 
pace based on their abilities. The course will be run a 
grade at a time with Kindergarten children 
completing the course with their Year 6 buddy. 
There will also be a range of activities and as always 
this promises to be a great day out! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence (NDA) 
Today, Our Lady of Lourdes joined other Australian 
schools to celebrate the eighth National Day of 
Action against Bullying and Violence (NDA). 
The students participated in extra activities and 
lessons about this very important issue. 
 
Parents urged to take the lead in preventing  
bullying among young people 
Parents are faced with a myriad of concerns when it 
comes to the safety and wellbeing of their children; 
but often near the top of the list is bullying – both 
online and face-to-face. 
On this National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence (15 March) the peak body for parents with 
children in Catholic schools says that we all have a 
part to play in addressing bullying, including parents. 
Council of Catholic School Parents (CCSP) 
Executive Director, Peter Grace, says that bullying is 
learned behaviour, which makes the type of 
behaviour that parents model for their children 
incredibly important. 
“Bullying is an area of great concern for many 
parents, and understandably so. Any parent of a child 
that has been bullied knows how distressing it is, not 
only for the child, but for the whole family. 
“To help prevent bullying, Catholic schools have 
their own bullying prevention strategies in place and 
it is critical that parents actively engage in and 
support these strategies. Schools also have policies 
and processes in place to manage reported bullying 
behaviour so that it is addressed as early as possible. 
“At home, children are watching and learning from 
the adults in their lives, so we must be conscious of 
the examples we set for them. Do our thoughts, 
words and actions build up or tear down the dignity 
of others? 
“The 2019 National Day of Action against Bullying 
and Violence theme is Bullying. No Way! Take 
action every day. By setting good examples and 
reinforcing positive behaviour on a daily basis, 
parents and carers are helping to prevent bullying 
among children and young people. 
“So, today let’s pause for a minute and consider how 
we manage conflict in our own lives, how we 
respond when things don’t go according to plan and 
how we engage with people on social media. Do we 
speak up to challenge behaviour we know is not 
right?” Mr Grace said. 
CCSP says that to help prevent cyberbullying, 
parents should monitor their children’s use of 
electronic devices and educate their children about 
cyber safety and being socially responsible users of 
technology. 



P&F News 
The OLOL Fun Run Day will take place at 
Yattenden Oval on Friday 5th April. 
 

Fun Run Sponsorship - The top 10 students raising 
the highest amount of sponsorship money will each 
be awarded a $30 Rebel Sports Gift Voucher with all 
fundraising going towards helping our school. All 
children will be given a participation ribbon and a 
cool treat on the day. 
A sponsorship form will be distributed to each child. 
We kindly request that any sponsorship forms and 
monies be returned to the school office no later than 
Friday, 29th March. 
If you do not receive a Fun Run sponsorship form or 
have any queries please get in contact with the 
OLOL P&F Team via email: ololbhpf@gmail.com 
Interested in helping out with the Fun Run? If you 
are available on Friday 5th April we are looking for 
parent helpers on the day. Please email 
ololbhpf@gmail.com to let us know if you're 
available! 
 
Jesuit Refugee Service's Lenten Appeal 
We are currently supporting the Jesuit Refugee 
Service's Lenten Appeal (Arrupe Project) - boxes are 
now in the back of the church for donations. (Flyer 
attached). 
 
Youth Group 
Stations of the Cross: These coming weeks at St. 
Michael's, we will be hosting a series of practices 
from Year 2 up to the ages of young adults (35), for 
the Stations of the Cross that is acted on Good 
Friday. Practices will be held for those in: 
Years 2-8: Fridays from 6.00-7.00pm (March 15th, 
29th and April 12th). 
Year 9-Young Adult: Fridays from 6.00-7.00pm 
(March 22nd and April 5th). 
Or, Sundays from 7.00-8.00pm (March 24th, 31st 
and April 7th, 14th). 
For any questions or concerns regarding the Stations 
of the Cross, contact the Youth Minister (details 
below)  
If you have any questions or concerns please contact 
the Youth Minister Paul Fam, on 0407 773 174, or 
send an email through to: 
youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

March 
Sun 17th 

 
Second Sunday of Lent 
9.30am Family/Parish Mass Year 1 

Mon 18th Feast of St Patrick 

Tues 19th Feast of St Joseph the Husband 
AFL Paul Kelly Cup 

Thurs 21st Harmony Day 
Priest Visit - Year 2 
Reconciliation - 5M 
9.30am Year 5-6 Mass 

Fri 22nd Parra Football Trials 
Year 3 Science Excursion 

Sun 24th Third Sunday of Lent 

Mon 25th The Annunciation 

Fri 29th Parramatta Cricket Trials 

Sun 31st Fourth Sunday of Lent 

April 
Tues 2nd 

 
School Tour 

Thurs 4th Priest Visit - Year 1 
Reconciliation - 4L 

Fri 5th Fun Run 

Sun 7th Fifth Sunday of Lent 

Tues 9th 2.30pm Principal & Citizenship Awards 

Wed 10th NSW PSSA Swimming 
Year 4G C.A.R.E.S. Excursion 

Thurs 11th Year 4L C.A.R.E.S. Excursion 
Priest Visit - Year 1 
Reconciliation - 4G 

Fri 12th Last Day Term 1 

Sun 14th Palm Sunday 

Oakhill College Enrolment 
Information Evening 
Oakhill College warmly 
welcomes families of future 
students seeking enrolment in 
2021 to attend our Enrolment 
Information Evening on 
Tuesday, 19 March 2019 from 
7.00pm – 8.00pm. Hear from 
key members of the College 
Leadership Team about what 
to expect from an Oakhill 
College education in the 
twenty first Century. To 
register, please go to the 
following link - 
www.trybooking.com/YFON 
Applications for enrolment 
into Year 7, 2021 for boys close on Friday, 22 March 
2019.  

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
http://www.trybooking.com/YFON


National Young Leaders Day  
 

On the 11th March, the Our Lady of Lourdes SRC members attended National Young Leaders 
Day. The day consisted of exciting talks about leadership and teamwork, given by experienced 
leaders. 
 

Tim Diamond from the Cotton On Foundation spoke about the $90 million he raised for 
Uganda and how to pursue your dreams and make a change from a small age. He showed us 
how to be inspired and that even a small amount of money can make a difference in someone's 
life. And you also get a water bottle, bracelet, necklace and a notebook out of it. 
 

Cate Campbell had given us a meaningful and inspirational talk about her childhood and how 
she was a lazy kid but wanted to prove her sister, Bronte, that she can actually train and be the 
best that she can. She has won 2 Gold medals and 1 Silver medal and now holds a world 
record in the 100 m freestyle.  
 

Holly Ferling gave an encouraging lecture about how high school will be an amazing 
adventure, and about how we will be the smallest fish in the largest pond. Her speech was 
extremely enlightening to us and really gave us perspective on how the world will work when 
we are older.  
 

Tamsin Janu is an Australian author who has been all around Australia and Ghana 
experiencing multiple different jobs and people. She has written some amazing books like the 
Figgy Series and ‘Blossom’. She told us about the inspirational experience in Ghana and how 
we were lucky to even have a grain of rice here in Australia as that would have been a waste 
of food in this African village. 
 

It was a great and inspirational day and I’m sure that all of the staff and students enjoyed this 
day. Thank you to all who organised this day and to all special speakers on the day. 
 

By George Jahjah 





Year 5 Bushwalk 

On Monday of Week 6, Year 5 went on a Bushwalk to the Stevenson's 
Creek bushland area in Baulkham Hills. Year 5 are exploring factors that 

shape places as a part of our Geography unit. While walking, students were 
able to note ways in which humans have impacted the environment. A 

variety of both positive and negative impacts were observed. 
 

Year 5 Bushwalk Excursion 

On the 4th of March, Year 5 went 
on an adventure through the bush 
that is located 10 minutes away 
from our school. This environment 
belongs to the Baulkham Hills 
Council so we were very lucky to be 
able to explore  this natural 
environment. 
In our Geography unit, we are 
learning about how Factors Shape 
Places, so this excursion was 
extremely beneficial for our 
learning since we could see how 
people have treated this specific  
environment. During our bushwalk, 
Year 5 discovered a lot of  
unfortunate behaviour from people 
such as graffiti, litter and air 
pollution caused by cars on the M2.  
These were some negative effects 
humans have had on the 
environment, but we also found a 
lot of positive effects humans 
have had on the environment. This 
includes so many trees still 
standing, many arachnids, insects 
and amphibians still living and man 
made stairs to keep people safe  
when walking through rough parts 
of the bush.   

 

Overall, the bushwalk was a very educational and fun experience and it is 
safe to say that Year 5 really enjoyed it.    

 

By Matilda De Celis and Benjamin Krastev 












